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Dear Parishioner
T

hose of us who were blessed with the opportunity of witnessing on television, the funeral Mass of our late and great Holy Father were left in no doubt about the ethos of his faith.   He was the vicar not of Rome, Italy or even Poland, but of the whole world.   We heard commentaries, anecdotes, and a gospel reading -John 21- which enforced this.   Following his lead, our parish is active in helping to feed some of Jesus’ sheep in one of the poorest countries in the world, so let us thank our Heavenly Father for this vocation.   
Fr Emmanuel sent an Easter greetings card to Peter Wells in which he sent a message to our parishioners.   This is what he says:
“Thank you so much for the money (£150 cheque) you sent to me as a Christmas gift.   It arrived safely.   Please pass my heartfelt gratitude to all who contributed to this.   It will be used to pay school fees for the orphans who are being kept by my mother.
The aids epidemic here is continuing to kill parents and the number of orphans around is growing every day.   Each household here is affected.   I don’t think the situation can be contained soon.
To make things worse, we experienced a long dry spell here in Malawi this year.   Crops in many parts of Malawi have dried up and there is nothing to harvest.   Definitely, many people will die of hunger, more especially the orphans in the villages.   Please pray for us.”
Fr Denis has also sent his thanks to everyone and says that he will now be able to insure his car for another year with the money you gave.   He will be coming here in August to supply during Fr Michael’s holiday, so he will be able to thank you personally.   He will no doubt have much news to share with us about his country and his new position as Rector of Kachebere Major Seminary.   Fr Nazario is not able to come this year.
A figure of £150 may not seem a lot, but when we consider that the priests at the seminary receive a salary of only £8 per month, this may put it into perspective.
We reported to you in the last newsletter that Fr Emmanuel had been forced through ill health to resign as Rector.  However it appears that, after a good rest, he has been appointed to return to the seminary as a professor.   Three of our linked priests are now teaching at Kachebere, Fr Denis, Fr Boniface and Fr Emmanuel, so this has prompted our request for more information about the work and daily life there.   Fr Denis is hoping to bring photographs and maybe a video, if he is able to arrange this in time.
We are expecting that Fr Boniface will be coming to Sevenoaks as usual, this year, so if any sponsors want updated information on their child, there may be the opportunity to see him in Tonbridge as we did last year.
News just in is that Fr Emmanuel will also be coming over this year to supply at Westerham parish .   We have not seen him for several years and it may now be possible to do so.   His dates are not yet known but we will keep you informed of arrangements.
Even later news is that Ken Marsh, our Gift Aid organiser, has put in a claim for just over £1,358 tax refund on our giving to Malawi-Twin, thanks to Fr Michael’s careful record keeping of all our donations through the year.  This is a wonderful amount and it has cost us nothing, just a couple of minutes filling in a gift aid form if we are tax payers.   It is so simple but it means so much to the Malawi fund.   On behalf of the people of Malawi, who will benefit from your giving (and form filling!) zikomo kwambiri.
It was recently reported in the press that Malawi is the eighth poorest country in the world, so Fr Emmanuel’s rather sad card prompted a search of the internet, to obtain some recent statistics.   It has been a few years since we quoted statistics which highlight the levels of poverty in Malawi, so it may be worth while having a reminder of the justification for our choice of Malawi as a ‘friend in need’. 
DID YOU KNOW? (2004 figures)
· In 2004, the estimated population was 11.9 million.
· 20% of these are Roman Catholic.

· Only 2.8% of the population live beyond the age of 65.

· 46.8% of the population are under 14 years old.
· Infant mortality rate is 10.4%.
· Life expectancy at birth is 37.4 years.

· 55% of the population are below the poverty line.
· Less than 20% of their highways are paved.
· The total length of their railway lines is 797 kilometers (2003 estimate).
· In 2003 their imports totalled $505 million and their exports totalled $455 million.
· Their National Debt in 2003 was $3.026 billion.
A couple of fund raising events are planned for this year, the first being a sponsored walk on 5th June.   On 8th October we will run another fun games evening.   Both these events are repeats of last year, which both proved to be successful social occasions.  
Anne Gavin has so far raised over £450 with her sales of home made greetings cards and Brian Wilkins has raised £120 selling video and DVD copies of the last film to be sent from Malawi.   Whilst Brian’s work is limited by the number of videos we receive, he does hold three films from Malawi and four which we have sent over there.   Copies are always available for purchase – proceeds to the funds.   Anne’s work is ongoing and she is grateful for your continued support.

Please remember our Malawi-Twin team and the people of Malawi in your prayers.

Peter Wells
Co-ordinator, Malawi-Twin.

“The greatest thing a man can do for his Heavenly Father is to be kind to some of his other children”                                                                                                       Henry Drummond                                                                                                                              
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